The College of New Jersey

Steering Committee

October 4, 2006
Minutes

Present:       
Dana Brown, Larry Gage, Katie Hynes, Beverly Kalinowski, Steve Klug, Stuart Koch, Matt Middleton, Beth Paul
I. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of 9/20/06 were approved as modified.
II. Information/Updates

A. Program Closure
The Steering Committee’s role in the Program Closure process was clarified. Charges will not come through Steering, however, members will be updated as each step of the procedure is completed. The materials for Program Closure were sent to CAP by Academic Affairs on 9/26 so they could begin discussions at their 9/27 meeting.   
B. Request for Scheduling Committee/Council
After an initial discussion, Steering decided to revisit this request at its next meeting after further review of the materials submitted.  
III. Action Items
A. Draft Charge to CAP on Policies Regarding Final Exams and Reading Days

The draft charge will be modified to include current TCNJ policies on final exams and reading days in the background information. Part of the introduction quoted from the Institutional Research website regarding the Survey of Faculty Practices will be paraphrased in order to keep all language in the present tense. Also, the charge will be expanded to include more specific questions and to clarify the issues that CAP should address. 
B. AAPC Membership Request
The recommendation will be changed from “one of the three existing voting faculty positions be named the FAR” to “the FAR be appointed as one of the three existing voting faculty positions”. If the FAR is not currently a member of AAPC, Steering will recommend that the FAR be ex-officio for the remainder of this academic year until they can be appointed. The modified recommendation will be forwarded to the Provost for endorsement, with a copy to AAPC. 
C. Draft Charge to CPP on the Support Services for Students Committee Report

The background will be modified to include the SSS Committee membership and its origin. 
D. Governance Charge to CPP

Steering believes that testimony (outside of CPP) should be collected before endorsing the charge and modifying the Governance Document. This charge will be revisited at the next meeting.

E. Planning Councils

The Provost will ask CPP to articulate the process used to create their recommendation so that it can be reviewed again at the next meeting. 
